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This bill will amend the County’s Classification Plan by adding Programmer/Systems Analyst I, II, III; Systems 
Analyst I, II, III and Supply Technician I; and Communications Specialist I, II, III classes of work to the Salary 
Schedule P, represented by the Prince George’s Police Civilian Employees Association (PCEA).  The proposed 
amendment is the result of a Public Employee Relations Board (PERB) Representation Petition/Amendment #16 390 
00148 01.

These adjustments are consistent with the Office of Human Resource Management’s recommendations to the Police 
Department and the Office of Homeland Security to better align existing position classifications and more accurately 
reflect the work being performed by these employees.  

As a result of these changes six Communication Specialists in the Office of Homeland Security will be moved from 
the G Schedule to the P Schedule without a grade change or immediate salary adjustment.  There are two Programmer
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System Analyst positions in the Police Department that would result in the reclassification of these positions with 
each employee receiving a 10% salary adjustment.

The Office of Law has reviewed the resolution and find it to be in proper legislative form with no legal impediments 
to its enactment.

The fiscal impact on the County will be negative in the amount of $13,236 for the salary adjustment plus estimated 
fringe benefit costs for the two positions. 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION/FISCAL IMPACT:
(Includes reason for proposal, as well as any unique statutory requirements)
This Bill will amend the County’s Classification Plan for the purpose of adding the Programmer/Systems Analyst I, 
II, III, Systems Analyst I, II, III, Supply Technician and Communication Specialist I, II, III classes of work to the 
Police Civilian Employees Association Salary Schedule.  This is in accordance with Public Employee Relations 
Board Representation Petition/Amendment #16 390 00148 01.  The fiscal impact will be provided by the Office of 
Management and Budget. 
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